Notice to all Mariners transiting Annieville Channel
in the vicinity of Shelter Island Marina

Fraser River Pile and Dredge is planning on dredging the hatched “Dredge
Area” above with the Cutter Suction Dredge “Sceptre Columbia”.
Mobilization and Dredging will commence September 13, 2016. The project
is expected to take approximately one week to complete, working hours will
be Monday to Friday 06:30 to 14:30, weekends and holidays excluded. The
dredge and pipeline will be in various configurations throughout the scope
of the project. There will be various configurations of floating and
submerged pipe. The above drawing represents a typical arrangement for
the dredge and pipeline. Mariners are requested to use caution when
transiting the area. The “Columbia” and assist boats the “Buddy” and “Bi-
Sceptre” will monitor VHF channel 74. Mariners are requested to contact
the Columbia on approach if unsure how to proceed.



